
 

ST. SUSANNA ATHLETIC BOOTERS: LEADING YOUNG PEOPLE TO CHRIST 

 
August Athletic Booster Meeting 

Date: October 4th, 2019 
Time: 6:30 pm 

Location: Media Center 
Attendees: Mark Cravens, Karen Shea, Brent Hill, Mike Melchers, Bill Vincent, Angela Bensman, Kathy 
Maritato; Erin Hinkle; Erin Spidare; Dana Clendenin; Jeremy Lenihan; Bob Groskopf; Tim Englebrink;  

Opening Prayer - Mark 

General Updates: Mark 

 Statement from league forwarded to Booster families 
 Gym Monitors for league tournament; sign up with Erin H. 
 Add opening lobby window to opening/closing duties 

New Business: Mark 

 Possible increase in league fees due to auditing requirements imposed by Amerileagues; possible 
for boys’ volleyball 

 Post-season league meeting for volleyball coordinators should attend 
 League Meeting 6:30 pm at All Saints followed by slotting meeting 7:15 pm 

Facilities Updates: Dana  

 Working on gym schedules 

Treasurer Report: Carolyn  

 Recovered money from check fraud incident 
 Recovered all lost registration from website outage 

Fall Sports 

Football – Bob, Coordinator Update 

 UC Event was a success; 75 attendees 
 Enrollment up 10% 
 Admissions and concessions revenue up 
 Equipment needs- need own trash cans 
 Water coolers for home and visitors 
 No dogs at events; communicated and signs posted 
 Repaired tower door lock 

Cheer – Karen, Coordinator Update 

 8th grade recognition event 
 18 8th graders 
 Transition plan for cheer coordinators (2 people) 

Golf – Bill, Coordinator Update 

 Golf season has ended; no issues;  
 changed C team experience this season so will be looking for parent feedback  
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Girls Volleyball – Erin S./Erin H. Coordinators Update 

 Coordinators to touch base with uninform coordinators regarding uniform collection 
 Sign up for gym monitors for this weekend  
 Ref fees (certain levels will have 2 refs so will need $26, $13 for one ref) 
 Good season; 8th grade recognition went well 
 If St. Sue teams want league t-shirts, they are responsible for purchasing 

End of season surveys – when to send, who will send 

 Will send a couple of weeks after end of season; Larissa and Coordinators to send 

Service Project Status and Updates: Julie  

 Need service projects for younger volleyball teams 
 Need cheer 
 Golf and Football finished 

Winter Sports 

• Gym scheduling updates – Dana (fix gym curtain on Monday 10/21, Borgman inspection); waiting on 
Mason updates and Lakota gym updates; gym closed during winter break;  

• Sound system training for Winter Sports - person from each team required to attend a training to be 
allowed to use; who will conduct; possible dates for training; football sound system needs checked at end 
of season; Dana will send out updates once team formed;  

Boys Basketball – Jeremy; Boys AD Update 

 discuss A/B fees at coaches meeting;  
 approved youth coaches for boys;  
 still reviewing coaches for other grades;  
 Evals are ongoing; 6th and 7th grade finished; 8th grade pending 
 Present tournaments at coaches meeting and give 3 days to decide so can try to register at same 

time and coordinate payment 
 Ordered score books; 10 practice basketballs; consider labeling basketballs 

Girls Basketball – Brent, Coordinator Update 

 Uniforms coming in 10/31 
 Evaluations underway and ongoing 

Dance – Stephanie H. Coordinator Update 

 Lisa and Stephanie meeting next week to finalize hip hop numbers and will submit budget after 
that 

 Co-coordinating with Stephanie R.; looking for a 2nd coordinator for next year; will send out email 
to parents posting position 

Concessions – Coordinator Updates 

 update all on new procedure for closing including coach signs off on checklist;  
 Outdoor concessions did well; transferring excess inventory to indoor concessions;  

Open Discussion 

Closing Prayer 


